
825 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 2000 
Portland, Oregon 97232

September 6, 2023 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

Amanda Maxwell 
Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, WA 98503 

Re: Information Filing—PacifiCorp’s Voluntary RFP for Residential Electric Vehicle 
Managed Charging Pilot Program 

PacifiCorp d/b/a Pacific Power & Light Company (PacifiCorp or Company) submits this 
information filing of the Company’s Request for Proposal (RFP) for Residential Electric Vehicle 
Managed Charging Pilot Program. 

The new voluntary RFP is specific to managed charging resources, and is planned with a 
schedule as shown below: 

Step Anticipated Timing 
RFP announced on webpage June 30, 2023 
RFP released Early-Mid August 2023 
Clarifying questions about the RFP due Mid August 2023 [+1 week after release] 
Responses to clarifying questions about the RFP posted Mid-Late Aug 2023 [+2 weeks after release] 
Proposals due Mid Sept 2023 [+6 weeks after release] 
Winner chosen, contract negotiations begin Late Sept / Early Oct 2023 [+3 weeks after submission] 
Notification 1 (results) sent to all bidders Late Sept / Early Oct 2023  
Notification 2 (procurement end) sent to all bidders Upon contract execution 

To ensure that the RFP is shared across many potential participants, PacifiCorp will be providing 
notice of the RFP to the Washington DSM Advisory Group and to the Washington Equity 
Advisory Group, as well as posting it on the Pacific Power website. PacifiCorp has already 
received formal intents to bid from 17 firms to-date. 

The Company respectfully requests that all formal correspondence and data requests regarding 
this filing be addressed to:  

By e-mail (preferred):  datarequest@pacificorp.com  

By regular mail:  Data Request Response Center  
PacifiCorp  
825 NE Multnomah St., Suite 2000  
Portland, Oregon 97232  
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Please direct informal inquiries to Ariel Son, Regulatory Affairs Manager, at (503) 813-5410.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
            /s/             .  
Matthew McVee 
Vice President, Regulatory Policy and Operations 
PacifiCorp 
825 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 2000 
Portland, OR 97232 
(503) 813-5585 
matthew.mcvee@pacificorp.com  
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